
Customer Proprietary Network Information 
(CPNI) for Business Customers 

The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) has implemented new rules to further protect the information contained in your 
telephone account \\�th Golden West. As a result, telephone customers will encounter additional security steps when inquiring 
about their bills. 

The FCC rules allow Golden West employees to discuss account information only with the person(s) listed on the account. Before 
we can answer questions or provide information related to the account, we must first verify that the person we are talking to is 
listed on the account. These new rules do not apply to customers calling to report outages or problems with a Golden \,Vest service. 

What does this mean to you as a 

business customer? 

When a customer walks into one of our business offices 
inquiring about their account, they will be asked for their 
government-issued photo ID (driver's license, tribal member­
ship card, passport, etc). The valid photo ID must match a 
name on the account before any information is released. 

When a customer calls one of our business offices, they 
will be asked some questions to confirm they are the 
account holder or authoriz.ed to discuss or make changes 
to the business account before any information is released. 
Additional questions may be needed to access 
specific call-detail information as well. 

Who can access or 
make changes to your account? 

If you are a business that relies on specific employees to 
help with account changes, payments, or anything else with 
Golden West, you should seriously consider adding these 
individuals' names to your records as an authorized person 
for discussing infonnation and making changes to your 
business account. 

If your business account is listed only in the business's 
name, we \\�II not be able to share information about 
the account until we are notified in writing as to who is 
authorized to access or make changes to this account. 

If you would like to add additional names to your account, 
i.e. business manager, we encourage you to notify us in
writing on your business letterhead. Simply write the
necessary infonnation including your business name, billing
phone number, and the name of the person(s) that you are
adding, as well as the last four digits of their social security
number. \Ve have included a sample letter that you may refer
to when notifying Golden West who you would like to allow to
have access to your account.

Sorry for the hassle. 

Although the new security steps \\�II prevent our customers 
from getting hurt by other people trying to steal your 
infonnation. Please know that Golden West will do what it 
can to make the process as fast and hassle-free as possible 
while still protecting your inf onnation. 
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